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The Newsletter of All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Johnson City, NY                                              June 2021 Vol. 68 No. 6 

 

May 27, 2021 

Lesser Feast of the First Book of Common Prayer, 1549 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

The main compiler of the First English Prayer Book (AKA Book of Common Prayer) was none other than 

Archbishop Thomas Cranmer.  As Cranmer first served in the reign of Henry the VIII and King Henry 

preferred to worship in Latin, Cranmer’s English language innovations at first were quite restricted: a passage 

from the New Testament in English to be read on Sundays and the Great Litany. Most of his work therefore 

during Henry’s reign was done in secret.  When Henry’s son Edward the VI ascended the throne in 1547, 

Cranmer led a committee to produce an English prayer book and in just a year the “First English Prayer 

Book” was submitted to parliament for approval.  Three months later it was published and available for sale!  

Our Book of Common Prayer. 

The month of June has usually brought changes in activities, changes in worship—use of different liturgies, 

ending of Church School and sometimes changes in worship times.  This June there are indeed changes but 

not some of the above.  First because the Church School teachers are fully vaccinated and the COVID rate of 

infection in Broome County and the Southern Tier is at less than 1 %, Church School under the direction of 

Sarah Harrison-Pautard and Neter Lougher is starting-up during the 10:30 am worship service.  All students 

and teachers must wear masks and maintain a physical distance.  Please contact either Sarah or Neter for the 

class schedule. 

Second, The Diocese of CNY and All Saints’ are called to be hospitable and provide a safe environment to all 

members of our communities, particularly to children who cannot be vaccinated, to those who are still 

completing a vaccine series, and to those whose vaccination status we do not know. Therefore, masks, 

physical distancing, and appropriate hygiene are still required for public worship activities.  However there 

have been some other changes as to how we do church: 

• Those preaching, reading or leading worship may remove their masks while at the lectern or prayer 

desk. 

• If in the congregation, please refrain from singing but, one to four singers/choristers, appropriately 

distanced and masked may sing at this time inside the church. 

• For non-worship or small groups, such as vestries and bible study groups, if all participants are fully 

vaccinated, the group may decode may opt to meet without masks and distance. 

 

Finally, as Episcopalians our theology is that at Communion, we share one cup and one bread: the Body and 

Blood of Christ.  The bread as the Body of Christ is complete as it contains both “body” and the “blood.”  In 

2021 a “Common Cup” cannot be shared due to COVID-19.  However, should you wish to receive the wine, 

CROSSWAYS 
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one may elect to receive the Host intincted by the celebrant in the Common Cup.  To receive Holy 

Communion please: 

• Use hand sanitizer before and after receiving Communion.  (There is hand sanitizer in each pew as 

well as in the narthex and from of the church.) 

• Practice 6 feet of social distancing walking to the communion rail and between family groups at the 

altar rail. 

• If you wish your host to be intincted, please point to the Cup and the celebrant or deacon will intinct it 

for you and then hand you the Host. 

• Consume the Host when you return to your pew, briefly removing your mask to do so. 

 

Faithfully,  

 

The Very Rev. Christine J. Day 

Rector 

Virtual and in-person opportunities for worship, study, and fellowship at All Saints': 
Saturday, at 5:00 pm 

Holy Communion In-person and Facebook Live and ZOOM: 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87415507526?pwd=SE90TEYxMkFJbHI3VzNkYUZBUXk4dz09 

Meeting ID: 874 1550 7526 

Passcode: 799083 

For Facebook Live: 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny 

   

Sunday, 9:00am "Dwelling in the Word" by ZOOM only 

https://zoom.us/j/410030305 

Meeting ID: 410 030 305 

  

 Sunday 10:30 am 

Holy Communion In-person and Facebook Live and ZOOM: 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89589324216?pwd=WkFqbXd5SUVUTWc5L1AzMHlvdldOQT09 

Meeting ID: 895 8932 4216 

Passcode: 719877 

For Facebook Live: 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny 

  

Sunday, 5:00 PM, Evening Prayer by ZOOM and Facebook Live 

For ZOOM: 

https://zoom.us/j/558434363 

Meeting ID: 558 434 363 

For Facebook Live: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87415507526?pwd=SE90TEYxMkFJbHI3VzNkYUZBUXk4dz09
https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny
https://zoom.us/j/410030305
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89589324216?pwd=WkFqbXd5SUVUTWc5L1AzMHlvdldOQT09
https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny
https://zoom.us/j/558434363
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https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny 

  

Thursday, June 24, 2021 at 5:30 pm Book Club by ZOOM 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81087693464?pwd=Y0RKbEw5cFVrUmVlaHcrU1VPQ0VVUT09 

Meeting ID: 810 8769 3464 

Passcode: 843148 

  

Thursday, Compline at 8:00 pm by ZOOM 

For ZOOM: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89685218858?pwd=QzBraExXc01UeVRxajFwRE5xNGdMQT09 

Meeting ID: 896 8521 8858 
 

Here is a reminder on how to use ZOOM or Facebook Live. You do not need a ZOOM user id.  You can 

ZOOM by means of a smart phone or a computer that has a camera and microphone.  If you are connecting by 

computer, use the link in the weekly e-mail: put your curser over the "Join Zoom Meeting https: etc.” If that 

doesn't work, go to the Zoom.us website and join the meeting by using the "Meeting ID" and the "password" 

if necessary. Remember to click “use computer audio” and to use the “camera icon” at the bottom to start the 

video.  You can use the “microphone” icon to mute and un-mute yourself.   If you call in, dial 1-646-558-8656 

then follow the prompts for the meeting ID, password, etc. 

Even if you are not on a Facebook account, you are able to view the worship services and Evening Prayer by 

following this link: https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny/videos .  When all else fails digitally, there is still the 

telephone.  If you let Deacon Dorothy (607-624-1523) or the Rector (607-237-9276) know ahead of time, we can 

connect about 6 people by phone for a service. 

 

 
 

"Dwelling in the Word," Bible Study, will continue Sundays at 9:00am via "Zoom."  “Dwelling in the Word” 

is a way of spiritually listening to the text as one-way God speaks to us, with a willingness to be shaped by 

what God might want to say through the Scripture.  

 

Through June “Dwelling in the Word” will dwell the Gospel for Proper 8—AKA in Pentecost 5: Mark 5:21-

43.   Each week we will dwell with a different translation of Jesus’ healing of both the daughter of the 

synagogue and the woman suffering with hemorrhages for twelve years/ 

 
Sound interesting?  Then to connect to “Dwelling in the Word” go to the Zoom site (https://zoom.us); then “join a 

meeting” using the following Meeting ID: 410 030 305 or use this URL and Join Zoom meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/410030305 

 
 

“DWELLING IN THE WORD” 

SUNDAYS AT 9:00 AM  

VIA ZOOM—MARK 5:21-43 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89685218858?pwd=QzBraExXc01UeVRxajFwRE5xNGdMQT09
http://zoom.us/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/allsaintsjcny/videos
https://zoom.us/
https://zoom.us/j/410030305
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The June meeting of the Vestry will be held on Wednesday, June 9th at 6:00 pm via Zoom and in-person.  God 

willing Agenda, Minutes, and Financial will be sent to you by e-mail.  The actual start time is 6:30 PM but 

those who wish to connect earlier, and chat are welcome to do so from 6:00 - 6:30 PM.   

 

To connect to the meeting go to the Zoom site (https://zoom.us); then “join a meeting” using the following 

Meeting ID: 810 0922 6188 and Password: 322527.   Or you can use this link: Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81009226188?pwd=QTZMRHNNNzJFMjl3VTNqQ3E1MWxaZz09 
 

Remember to click “use computer audio” and to use the “camera icon” at the bottom to start the video.   

You can use the “microphone” icon to mute and unmute yourself.  If you call in, dial 1-646-558-8656 then 

follow the prompts for the meeting ID, password, etc. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vestry Synopsis for May   

 

➢ Barb Freed reported operating capital at the end of April of $8100.00. 

➢ BBQ grossed $3265.00. 

➢ Gary Zurn reported that Weathermaster was set to start working on the roof. 

➢ Discussion was had on starting a capital campaign for the roof and other repairs. 

➢ The numbers for our CHOW Pantry remain low and the Soup and Sandwich numbers are going 

down as well. 

➢ Ida Taft is trying a new food supplier for CHOW. 

VESTRY TO MEET BY ZOOM  

AND IN-PERSON 

ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 9th AT 6:00/6:30 PM 

https://zoom.us/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81009226188?pwd=QTZMRHNNNzJFMjl3VTNqQ3E1MWxaZz09
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 The Rev. Canon Carrie Schofield-Broadbent will be with us on June 

27th to preach and to answer any questions you might have about the future given Mother Chris’s 

retirement.  Please send your questions in advance to the office – AllSaintsJCNY@aol.com. 

 

Vestry would also like to know if you want coffee hours during the summer months.  If so, please make 

your preference known by signing up at the Memorial Desk in the narthex.  Judy Horton will make the 

coffee and lemonade, but it is a waste of resources if no one stays. 

 

Thank you. 

Your Wardens and Vestry 

 

There will be a monthly information section in the Crossways used to 

communicate information to the parish as we move forward after the retirement of Mother 

Chris. 
 

 

SCOUTS FLOWER & PLANT SALE 

 

 
The Scouts thank all who ordered flower and plants from them. 

 

 

 
Results 

 
A big THANK YOU to everyone who helped with the Mother’s Day Weekend BBQ.  We had a 

net profit of about $2100.  Our next BBQ will be September 18th. 

 

 
 

mailto:AllSaintsJCNY@aol.com
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VESTRY AND PROPERTY COMMITTEE 

REPORT  

  
If you see something that needs fixing, please see one of the following members of the 

committee – Dennis Cole, Rick Hrebin, Matt Labosky or Gary Zurn.  If you have questions, 

please see any of the Property Committee members, members of the Vestry or the Wardens.  Our 

lawn service for last several years has been Scott Holloway.  He has retired and now we are 

using TLC run by Todd Ryan. The roof repair is in progress.  We are waiting on quotes for the 

inside repair work that occurred on Christmas eve and twice in February. Here are some pictures. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

We also have established a working relationship with BOCES to fix the safety issue with the old 

coal chute.  They will do it at cost which is a lot less than the two other quotes we have.  They 

will begin work in mid to late September as a training exercise fully managed by their instructor. 
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 Father’s Day is Sunday, June 20th                                         
 
Give thanks for all men who have been an influence and blessing in your life!  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

This June, the Book Club will be finishing up Jon Meacham’s book about John Lewis, His Truth 

is Marching On: John Lewis and the Power of Hope.   The pace of the reading is set by the 

members. Book Club usually meets monthly on the last Wednesday during the fall, winter, and 

spring.  But once “Golf” season begins the Book Club meets on the last THURSDAY of the 

month.  Therefore, the next meeting of the Book Club will be on Thursday, June 24th at 5:30pm 

by ZOOM or perhaps in-person.  If perchance the Book Club has finished the Meacham’s book 

in May, the Book Club will view the independent film, John Lewis: Good Trouble by ZOOM. 

 

Here’s the publisher’s blurb for His Truth is Marching On: John Lewis and the Power of Hope: 

“#1 NEW YORK TIMES BESTSELLER • An intimate and revealing portrait of civil 

rights icon and longtime U.S. congressman John Lewis, linking his life to the painful 

quest for justice in America from the 1950s to the present—from the Pulitzer Prize–

winning author of The Soul of America  NAMED ONE OF THE BEST BOOKS OF THE 

YEAR BY THE WASHINGTON POST AND COSMOPOLITAN  

 

“John Lewis, who at age twenty-five marched in Selma, Alabama, and was beaten on the 

Edmund Pettus Bridge, was a visionary and a man of faith. Drawing on decades of wide-

ranging interviews with Lewis, Jon Meacham writes of how this great-grandson of a 

slave and son of an Alabama tenant farmer was inspired by the Bible and his teachers in 

nonviolence, Reverend James Lawson and Martin Luther King, Jr., to put his life on the 

line in the service of what Abraham Lincoln called “the better angels of our nature.” 

From an early age, Lewis learned that nonviolence was not only a tactic but a philosophy, 

a biblical imperative, and a transforming reality. At the age of four, Lewis, ambitious to 

become a minister, practiced by preaching to his family’s chickens. When his mother 

cooked one of the chickens, the boy refused to eat it—his first act, he wryly recalled, of 

nonviolent protest. Integral to Lewis’s commitment to bettering the nation was his faith in 

humanity and in God—and an unshakable belief in the power of hope.  

  

BOOK CLUB READING: MEACHAM’S HIS TRUTH 

IS MARCHING ON OR VIEWING JOHN LEWIS: 

GOOD TROUBLE 

THURSDAY JUNE 24th 

at 5:30 PM 
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“Meacham calls Lewis “as important to the founding of a modern and multiethnic 

twentieth- and twenty-first-century America as Thomas Jefferson and James Madison and 

Samuel Adams were to the initial creation of the Republic itself in the eighteenth 

century.” A believer in the injunction that one should love one's neighbor as oneself, 

Lewis was arguably a saint in our time, risking limb and life to bear witness for the 

powerless in the face of the powerful. In many ways he brought a still-evolving nation 

closer to realizing its ideals, and his story offers inspiration and illumination for 

Americans today who are working for social and political change.”” 

 

Here’s the blurb for John Lewis: Good Trouble: 

“An intimate account of legendary U.S. Representative John Lewis' life, legacy and more 

than 60 years of extraordinary activism - from the bold teenager on the front lines of the 

Civil Rights movement to the legislative powerhouse he was throughout his career. After 

Lewis petitioned Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. to help integrate a segregated school in his 

hometown of Troy, Alabama, King sent "the boy from Troy" a round trip bus ticket to 

meet with him. From that meeting onward, Lewis became one of King's closest allies. He 

organized Freedom Rides that left him bloodied or jailed, and stood at the front lines in 

the historic marches on Washington and Selma. He never lost the spirit of the "boy from 

Troy" and called on his fellow Americans to get into "good trouble" until his passing on 

July 17, 2020.” 

 

Want to read and discuss or see John Lewis: Good Trouble?  Pick-up a copy (hardcover $15; 

paperback $14.99 and e-copy $14.99) and then tune into the Zoom Book Club meeting on 

Thursday, June 24th at 5:30 pm.  To connect to Book Club, go to the Zoom site (https://zoom.us); 

then “join a meeting” using the following Meeting ID: 810 8769 3464 and Password: 843148 or 

use this URL to Join Zoom Meeting: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81087693464?pwd=Y0RKbEw5cFVrUmVlaHcrU1VPQ0VVUT09   

 

You can also just participate by any phone by dialing   +1 646 558 8656 and then keying the 

Meeting ID: 810 8769 3464 and Password: 843148 

 

 

 
 

 

Your retiring Rector will dance in her last dance recital with her classmates at the Broome 

County Dance Center on Saturday, June 26th at 1 pm at the Ross Park Zoo Amphitheater.  

Tickets available to be purchased ahead of time through the Rector are $12 and $15 at the door.  

Dancers will be masked—it’s almost worth the price of admission to see the bedazzled masks 

chosen to go with the costumes—and other COVID precautions will be followed.  The Rector 

will be participating in the following dances: Act 1—"Rhythm Nation”; Act 2 “Woman”; and in 

Act 3 “Tap Pack.” 

RECTOR’S LAST DANCE 

RECITAL WITH BCDC: 

SATURDAY, JUNE 26, 2021 

AT 1 PM 

ROSS PARK ZOO 

AMPHITHEATER, 

TICKETS $12/$15 

https://zoom.us/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81087693464?pwd=Y0RKbEw5cFVrUmVlaHcrU1VPQ0VVUT09
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God willing and the people consenting, the Rt. Rev. Dr. DeDe Duncan-Probe, Bishop of Central 

New York, will ordain Meredith Kadet Sanderson to the Sacred Order of Deacons. Saturday, 

July 10, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. at St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Liverpool, New York 

Your prayers and presence are requested. Clergy: Red stoles 

Due to COVID-19 gathering restrictions, in-person attendance will be limited. The service will 

also be live-streamed.  

 

EPISCOPAL DIOCESE OF CENTRAL NY NEWS   

The following is the link to the Diocesan News.  Here is the direct link to the Diocesan Blog. 

You can subscribe to the Messenger at cnyepiscopal.org/messenger for more information. 

 

 

 

EPISCOPAL NEWS SERVICE 
 

Episcopal News Service  The official news service of the Episcopal Church.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ORDINATION TO THE 

TRANSITIONAL DEACONATE 

SATURDAY, JULY 10th at 10 AM 

https://cnyepiscopal.org/news-events/
https://cnyepiscopal.org/news-events/blog/
http://email.mg.cnyepiscopal.org/c/eJxdjs2KAyEQhJ9Gj-Jfqzl4SDbJawyOiuPi6OC4gbx9ZrPsJdBQTUFVfcFqM89hxtlyyikFrpkBJYEwIun5S93EDeT9BFJckaRrIr4-45Z33zZXSOsJl1Sm1eWSa5pyQHBBcLW_wrkASak-nsPCxS5jbEicEb8f99lzWGvc91hT7LjbHh9-6Xkfucbv4J7HuGuF-LbiYZ337aeOyYDWHC9Wasa0jxIYM0bQ4MRMeYxRSSOVoqc343_og_Hd8Yf4AhQkT-0
https://www.episcopalnewsservice.org/
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APRIL 2021 

  I personally want to thank everyone who has kept up with their pledges for the 

first 4 months of 2021.  As of the end of April we have received 34% of the total pledged for the 

year.  This percentage is on track so far for the first 4 months.  I know that "we are a generous 

parish” has been said many times before, but the fact that it’s true goes to show what great 

parishioners we are despite the many challenges we face.  Thank you to all for your 

generosity.  Stewardship is not a once-a -year event, but an ongoing process which is not limited 

to the Almighty Dollar but encompasses time and talent as well.  We have so many wonderful 

people who, despite the pandemic, give of themselves to keep our parish functioning.  Again, 

thank you to anyone who share of themselves.  May God Bless all parishioners of All Saints. 

Don Thorpe 

Stewardship Chair   

 

Truly, with “God all things are possible” (Matthew. 19:26).  Below are the April actuals as it 

represents the current status. The total income includes designated monies from two insurance 

claims totaling $26,289.24, $2000 for Soup and Sandwich Paper Products, $1500 for Music for 

Mission and $300.15 for Video Grant. Our available cash is $9,335. 
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The following are from the Joyfulnoiseletter.com and used by permission.   
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 PRAYER LIST BEGINNING JUNE 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 Short Term: Edward Kraack, Barbara Freed, Jim Nichols, Jeffery Blaine, Ed Segal, Ida Taft, 

Meghan, Austin Steber, Lucy Bedell, David Patch, Sharon Phillips, John Cook, Johanna Masters, 

Victor Kasmarcik, Mary Padula-Malchak, Ryan Lane, Audrey Fluck, Sharry Doyle, Sam 

McMullen, Jim Schofield, Hannah Burrell, Darlene Byarley, Jeanette Cook, David & Judy 

Horton, Margaret Isaminger, and Sarah Harrison-Pautard 

 

 Long Term: Herb Lake, Martin Kasmarcik, Tom Stout, Bill Kasmarcik, Doug 

Carlson, Dorothy Pierce, Noelle Benson, Richard Benson, Larry Kiley, Eli Bedell, 

Tony Szwalla, Ralph Holloway, Bob Gillmer, Stacy Matto, Kenneth Barkman, 

Jenna Knapp, and Nanette McIntosh 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Military: in the Reserves, 

Michael Lake 

Shut Ins: Thelma Barkman, Clark Byarley, Sally Cole, Arlene Foley, 

Ruth Furman, Lee Grabowski, Patricia Holloway, and Ardis Rogers 

Policy reminder: Submitted names are placed on the 

short-term list for four weeks and then moved to long 

term by request of the person submitting the name, or 

by need known by the Rector. Also, we are trying to 

be sure that our prayer lists are as updated as 

possible and certainly do not want to remove 

someone that should be on it. If you know of 

someone that should be removed, please let the 

office know. Thank you. 
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CELEBRATIONS IN JUNE 
 

 
 

    

June Birthdays   

03 Iris Ann Hickey 

04 William Vollrath 

13 Justin Gillmer 

27 William Ryan Hickey 

29 Sandy Brewster  

 David G. Horton 

 Michael J. Johnson 

30 Lucy Grabowski 

 

 

 

  

   June Anniversaries 

 

 

01 Tom and Sandra Johnson  

11 Robert and Betty McCurry  

30 Steven and Sarah Johnson 

      Samantha and Michael McMullen

 

 

Sanctuary Candle 

 

 

 

 

June 6 – None   
 

June 13 – are given in memory of Martha Motsko by Allen and Carol Motsko 

 

June 20 – is given in memory of Paul Estelle, given by Linda and Dave Barkman 

 

June 27 - None  
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Deaths In May        

 

Eleanor and Jay Shoemaker 

Jane Chomyszak 

       ALTAR FLOWERS  

 

 

June 6 – are given in thanksgiving of the birthday of their granddaughter, Annika Zurn, by  

Bobbi and Gary Zurn and given in thanksgiving of the birthday of their granddaughter, 

Iris Hickey, by Nancy and Larry Kiley 

 

June 13 – are given in memory of Caroline Labosky by Colleen & Matt Labosky; in 

thanksgiving for the birthday of their grandson Justin Gillmer, by Linda and Dave Barkman 

and in thanksgiving of the 22nd ordination to the transitional deaconate of The Very Rev. 

Christine J. Day. 

  
 

June 20 – None  

 

June 27 – are given in thanksgiving of the birthday of their grandson, William Hickey, by Nancy 

and Larry Kiley 
 
 

 

 

The following prayer is from the Evening Prayer service in the Book of Common Prayer: 

 

Keep watch, dear Lord, with those who work, or watch, or weep this night, and give your 

angels charge over those who sleep.  Tend the sick, Lord Christ, give rest to the weary, bless 

the dying, sooth the suffering, pity the afflicted, shield the joyous: and all for your love’s sake.  

Amen.   

 

 

New forms for Flowers and Sanctuary Candle 
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All Saints’ Flower Fund 

       July 1, 2021 thru June 30, 2022 
       
1. The Flower Fund is the only source of funding for flowers used in the sanctuary of the church  

 on Sundays and on special feast days, reminding us of God’s handiwork in creation. 

 

2. Donations for flowers are appropriate memorials to loved ones or as thanksgivings marking significant life 

events, such as birthdays, baptism, wedding anniversaries, etc. 

 

3. On Sundays during our worship we remember by name those in whose memory, or in thanksgiving, the flowers 

are given.  Please print clearly on the form found on the back of this sheet the proper first and last names to 

be included in our prayers.  Example: ‘John and Jane Doe’, not ‘Mr. & Mrs. John Doe’ Please give specific 

names, not ‘loved ones’, ‘my children’, ‘my family’.   

 

4. In order to be listed in Crossways and the Sunday bulletin, names must be turned into the office by the first of 

the month prior to the month designated by the memorial or thanksgiving. 

 

5. By tradition, Sunday is the Feast Day of our Lord’s Resurrection.  Therefore, flowers are used during Lent. 

 

6. Checks for this purpose should be made payable to “All Saints’ Church” with “Flower Fund” marked in the 

memo line and returned to the Church Office.  We suggest a minimum contribution of $15.00 for each person 

you wish to be remembered on a given date.  Your generous contributions make it possible for us to have 

flowers in the church on Sundays when there are no memorials and to purchase additional flowers on certain 

feast days. 

 

7. The Sunday dates for July 2021 through June 2022 are listed below.  Requested dates falling on Sunday 

through Saturday of a given week will be remembered on the Saturday Vigil/Sunday beginning that week.  

 

SUNDAY DATES   July 2021 thru June 2022 

July       04, 11, 18, 25 

Aug. 01, 08, 15, 22, 29             

Sept. 05, 12, 19, 26 

Oct.        03, 10, 17, 24, 31 

Nov.      07 [All Saints’ Sunday], 14, 21, 28 

Dec.      05, 12, 19, 26 

 Note:     Memorials &Thanksgivings for Christmas Eve & Christmas Day, December 24 and 25,  

   should be listed on the back of this form under Christmas Flowers. 

Jan.  02, 09, 16, 23, 30 

Feb.   06, 13, 20, 27 

Mar.       06, 13, 20, 27 

Apr. 03, 10 [Easter], 17, 24  

Note: Memorials &Thanksgivings for Easter Sunday, April 17th   should be 

listed on the back of this form under Easter Flowers 

May 01, 08, 15, 22, 29            

June    05, 12, 19, 26   
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Please print clearly.                                       Flower Fund for July 1, 2021 thru June 30, 2022 

 

Please use proper names [not “loved ones”].  You may include the relationship of your 

memorial/thanksgiving – such as in memory of my mother, Mary Smith, in thanksgiving for the birthday of 

my grandson, John Doe, etc. 

✎Please underline or circle “memory of” or “thanksgiving for.” 

 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for___________________________________ 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for____________________________________ 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for ___________________________________ 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for____________________________________ 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for ____________________________________ 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for ____________________________________  

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for ____________________________________ 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for ____________________________________ 

Date: ______________ In memory of or thanksgiving for ____________________________________ 

 

Christmas flowers in memory of_______________________________________________________ 

Christmas flowers in memory of_______________________________________________________ 

Christmas flowers in memory of_______________________________________________________ 

 

[All Memorial/Thanksgiving dates falling on April 12th, Easter Sunday through Saturday, April 19th    should 

be listed here] 

 ✎Please underline or circle “memory of” or “thanksgiving for” 

 

Easter flowers in memory of or thanksgiving for________________________________________________ 

Easter flowers in memory of or thanksgiving for________________________________________________ 

Easter flowers in memory of or thanksgiving for_________________________________________________ 

 

 I wish to contribute $________to All Saints' Flower Fund for the above listed purposes. 

        ($10.00 per commemoration) 

 

 I am enclosing my gift   YES     NO    I will send my gift on ______________ 

 

NAME______________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS___________________________________________________________________________ 

Date Received:____________   Date Processed:_________________  Date of Deposit:_________ 
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Sanctuary Lamp 

  

 It has long since been the custom of the Church to set aside a small portion of the consecrated 

bread and wine for emergency use in ministering to the sick or dying.  This “Reserved Sacrament” as it is 

called, is usually stored in one of two places - in a Tabernacle (a cupboard built into the front center of the 

altar upon which the cross is usually placed), or in an Ambry (a cupboard built into the wall of the 

sanctuary, close to the altar).  All Saints has an Ambry built into the wall above the credence shelf at the 

right rear of the sanctuary. 

 

 Furthermore, it has been the custom to have a candle burning (symbolic of the Light of Christ) 

above the Tabernacle or Ambry whenever the sacrament is present. 

 

 Under normal circumstances, the only time the candle would be extinguished would be at the 

conclusion of the Maundy Thursday Eucharist, when all the remaining sacrament is consumed.  (The 

bread and wine are never consecrated on Good Friday).  The candle remains unlit (darkened - symbolic of 

the apparent victory of darkness over light) until the first celebration of the Resurrection on either Easter 

Even or Easter morning. 

 

 The Sanctuary lamp utilizes a seven-day candle.  It is first lighted from the “New Fire” struck on 

Easter Even for the Paschal Candle and then transferred to the candle in the Sanctuary Lamp.  Each week, 

as the candle is exchanged for a new one, the “Light” is also transferred. 

 

 An opportunity therefore exists for the sanctuary candle to be given as either a thank offering or a 

memorial and remain burning in the church for the week.  The name(s) of those being remembered will 

be listed in the Sunday bulletin.  The cost for donating a candle for the week is $10.00. 

 

 If you would like to donate a candle in memory of a loved one or as a thank offering, please fill 

out the form on the reverse side and return it to the parish office with your check made out to All Saints’ 

Episcopal Church with Sanctuary Candle on the memo line.  Additional forms are available at the tract 

rack and at the office. Memorials must reach the parish office by Noon on Wednesdays to be included in 

the following Sunday’s bulletin.     

 

SUNDAY DATES July 2021 through June 2022 

 

 July 04, 11, 18, 25    Nov. 07, 14, 21, 28   Mar. 06, 13, 20, 27 

  

 Aug. 01, 08, 15, 22, 29   Dec.  05, 12, 19, 26   Apr   03, 10, [Easter] 17, 24 

 

 Sept. 05, 12, 19, 26          Jan. 02, 09, 16, 23, 30   May 01, 08, 15, 22, 29 

 

 Oct. 03, 10, 17, 24, 31        Feb. 06, 13, 20, 27   June 05, 12, 19, 26 

 

  Easter Sunday — April 17th                   All Saints’ Sunday, November 7th     
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Sanctuary Candle Donation Form 

 

 

Please print clearly. 
Candle Fund starting the week of Sunday July 1, 2021 through week of Sunday June 30, 

2022 

You may include the relationship of your memorial/thanksgiving – such as in memory of my 

mother, Mary Smith, in thanksgiving for the birthday of my grandson, John Doe, etc. 

 

Date:______________ In Memory of:______________________________________________ 

 

Date:______________ In Memory of:______________________________________________ 

 

Date:______________ In Memory of:______________________________________________ 

 

Date:______________ In Memory of:______________________________________________ 

 

Date:______________ In Memory of:______________________________________________ 

 

 

Date:______________ In Thanksgiving for:_________________________________________ 

 

Date:______________ In Thanksgiving for:_________________________________________ 

 

Date:______________ In Thanksgiving for:_________________________________________ 

 

Date:______________ In Thanksgiving for:_________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enclosed is a check for $_______________made out to All Saints’ Episcopal Church with  

 [donation $10.00 per date]                 Sanctuary Candle marked on the memo line. 

 

 

Name________________________________________________________________________ 

       

Address______________________________________________________________________   

 

 

 

Date Received:__________ Date Processed:__________Date of Deposit: __________ 
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The Final Word   

 

 

Courage: Isaiah 41:10 – “Don’t be afraid, for I am with you. Do not be dismayed, for I am 

your God. I will strengthen you. I will help you. I will uphold you with my victorious right 

hand.” 

 

 

We are quite naturally afraid when we walk alone in frightening places and circumstances. But 

we have more courage when we walk with a friend who is strong. In walking with the Lord God, 

who holds the universe in his hands, we should feel free to be courageous! Consider what 

comforts us when we face the death of a loved one. Flowers, food, even the words of others, are 

appreciated, but a greater source of strength is our friends and family staying near us, giving us 

those gentle touches and looks that communicate their sorrow and care. When we face troubled 

times, we must never forget God remains close by, ready to supply us with his love and comfort. 

This gives us the courage to go on. 

NLT-GEZ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The calendar on the following page is based on church activities as usual. 

Many meetings are via ZOOM or Facebook Live see above for information. 
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                       June 2021                                      

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 
TRINITY SUNDAY  

9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling in the Word via ZOOM  

10:30 AM Holy Communion in-person and via 

Zoom and Facebook.  

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Evening Prayer ZOOM and 

Facebook Live  

31 
Office Closed  

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

 

1 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

6:00 PM - 7:00 PM Scouts  

6:30 PM Jr. League BD 

Meeting  

2 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:00 PM - 6:30 PM Girl 

Scouts  

6:30 PM - 7:30 PM Small 

Church Resource Group 

via ZOOM  

3 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

8:00 PM Compline via Zoom  

4 
Office Closed  

5 
9:00 AM - 11:00 AM LEARNING 

COMMUNITY INITIATIVE SESSION: 

BY ZOOM  

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch  

5:00 PM Holy Communion- in 

person and via Zoom and 

Facebook.  

6 
9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling in the Word via ZOOM  

10:30 AM Holy Communion in-person and via 

Zoom and Facebook.  

11:30 AM Rector/Wardens' Meeting  

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Evening Prayer ZOOM and 

Facebook Live  

6:00 PM Scouts Committee Mtg  

7 
Office Closed  

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

Cub Scouts  

8 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

6:00 PM - 7:00 PM Scouts  

9 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

6:30 PM Vestry Meeting  

10 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

8:00 PM Compline via Zoom  

11 
Office Closed  

12 
12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch  

5:00 PM Holy Communion- in 

person and via Zoom and 

Facebook.  

13 
9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling in the Word via ZOOM  

10:30 AM Holy Communion in-person and via 

Zoom and Facebook.  

1:00 PM Retirement Celebration for Mother Chris 

at Highland Park Pavilion #7 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Evening Prayer ZOOM and 

Facebook Live  

14 
Office Closed  

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

Cub Scouts  

15 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

6:00 PM - 7:00 PM Scouts  

16 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:00 PM - 6:30 PM Girl 

Scouts  

17 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

8:00 PM Compline via Zoom  

18 
Office Closed  

19 
12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch  

5:00 PM Holy Communion- in 

person and via Zoom and 

Facebook.  

20 
9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling in the Word via ZOOM  

10:30 AM Holy Communion in-person and via 

Zoom and Facebook.  

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Evening Prayer ZOOM and 

Facebook Live  

21 
Office Closed  

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

Cub Scouts  

22 
Crossways Articles Due to 

Gary Zurn  

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

6:00 PM - 7:00 PM Scouts  

23 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

  

24 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:30 PM Book Club via 

Zoom 

8:00 PM Compline via Zoom  

25 
Office Closed  

26 
12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch  

5:00 PM Holy Communion- in 

person and via Zoom and 

Facebook.  

27 
9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling in the Word via ZOOM  

10:30 AM Holy Communion in-person and via 

Zoom and Facebook. Canon Carrie will be with 

us. 

2:00 pm Evening Prayer at Good Shepherd Village 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Evening Prayer ZOOM and 

Facebook Live  

28 
Office Closed  

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

Cub Scouts  

29 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

6:00 PM - 7:00 PM Scouts  

30 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

5:00 PM - 6:30 PM Girl 

Scouts  

Last Day for Mother Chris – 

Happy Retirement 

1 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM 

CHOW Pantry  

8:00 PM Compline via Zoom  

2 
Office Closed  

3 
12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch  

5:00 PM Holy Communion- in 

person and via Zoom and 

Facebook.  

 


